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June 14, 2017 
 
 
Mr. David Jurgens 
City of Fayetteville 
113 West Mountain St. 
Fayetteville, AR 72701 
 
RE:  INSPECTION: PERMIT 330 -- LAKE FAYETTEVILLE – WASHINGTON CO. 
 
Dear Mr. Jurgens: 
 
I performed my inspection of Lake Fayetteville Dam on the 16th of January 2015.  As I have 
noted in the past, the hazard classification for this dam is “high” and the spillway will 
accommodate less than 50 percent of the PMF, according to the Phase I report issued by the Corp 
of Engineers and published in September of 1979. The last record we have on file of you 
executing a tabletop exercise of your emergency action plan (EAP) is the 21st of January 2004.  It 
is my understanding that you have been working to update the EAP.  Please finalize this work 
and take the steps necessary to exercise it. 
 
Once again, I am pleased to report that I found no maintenance deficiencies.  The vegetation was 
in a good state, the drains that you have installed in the toe appear to working as intended to 
manage the seepage, the crest showed no misalignment or deformation and the spillway was free 
from obstructions. 
 
Thank you for your management of this resource. 
 
My only request at this time is to notify this office when the EAP is updated. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Ryan Brooks, E.I.T. 
Hydrologic Engineer 
 
RB: rb 
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